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October 2016 

Frightful Frolics  

Sunday, October 30th  
@ Pearkes Center from 3-6pm 

Try the Ghastly games and more 

Wear a costume, bring a trick or treat bag 

 
District of Hudson’s Hope 

9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901   Fax: 250-783-5741 

E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  
             www.hudsonshope.ca 

don’t be afraid  

to come! 
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 District of Hudson’s Hope Bylaw Information 

The District will now be posting any recently adopted Bylaws in the Bulletin along 

with a short description of the Bylaw. To view the bylaws in their entirety, visit our 

website hudsonshope.ca, click on City Hall, then choose Bylaw Information from the 

drop down menu. Here you will find information and a link for local bylaws. 
 

Council has recently adopted the following the bylaws: 
 

Hudson’s Hope Amending Garbage Collection Bylaw No. 870, 2016 

    Has been adopted by Council. 

 

Municipal Ticket Information System Amendment Bylaw No. 871, 2016 

Has been adopted by Council 

 

If you are unable to access our website, stop by the District Office or phone 250-

783-9901 for more information. 

Saturday, October 29th, 2016 
9:00 pm @ Community Hall 

Tickets: $20 per person  
Available: Marg’s Mini Mart  

 or  
  Legacy Village Market 

Prizes will be awarded for Best  
Costume in the following Categories: 

 

Funniest Costume    Scariest Costume 
  Best Couple          Best Group                                                                    
 Most Elaborate Costume 

The Lions Club Annual 
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October at the Hudson’s Hope Museum 
Don’t forget to mark your calendars—November 19th 

The Historical Society will be hosting our fall Dinner and Auction!  
Tickets are $25 and available at the museum! 

 
Come out and support your local Museum and Historical 

Society. We are looking for donations for our Silent Auc-

tion and Auction, please contact the Museum if you have 

any items to donate. This event will be held at the Hud-

son’s Hope Community Hall. 
 

The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society Cookbook is well on its way! We will hopefully 

have it available for purchase for the Christmas Season! Thank you to all who donat-

ed recipes and information for it! 
 

The Rutledge Building project is coming along, Ken Boon from Chinook Log Homes 

has finished up the chinking on the outside and interior walls as well as the inside 

roof. We are in the process of getting quotes for an accessible ramp/stair case and 

will be starting to move artifacts in soon! We can’t wait to show off our new space!  
 

Thank you again to all the volunteers and contractors who have helped get this 

building to where it is today! 
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on October 20th, 

2016 at 1pm in the afternoon in St Peter’s Church Hall. Everyone is 

welcome at historical meetings. If you would like any further infor-

mation, please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at 

hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

October hours are Monday to Friday 9- 4:30! 
 

Come in and learn something new about the beautiful valley 

that you live in! Don’t forget to check out our Gething Exhibit. 
 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 



    The Bulletin                                                 4                                             October 2016 

 

 

Library   
Library Hours: *NEW* 
Monday/Tuesday 12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Wednesday  12:00 pm – 7:00 pm 
Thursday  10:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Friday    12:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
*Saturday*  12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
*Sunday*/Statutory Holidays  Closed      Hours in effect Labour Day to Victoria Day 
 

Library Birthday! 

Come and join us on October 15 from 1pm until 4pm for fun and games, snacks and 

cake, raffles and silent auction! We have lots of fun in store to celebrate our 50th birth-

day as a Public Library and our 40th anniversary of being in our wonderful library build-

ing. EVERYONE will win a door prize by spinning our prize wheel! Prizes include books, 

gift cards, library swag and so much more! 
 

Children’s Programmer, Toni Sandford 

In Storytime we have delved into colors and fall activities. In the weeks ahead we will be 

experiencing apple fun, at the pond play, pigs, pigs and more pigs, pizza day and bats 

and owls. Each day is filled with hands on activities, crafts, songs and stories.   

During Afterschool Club we are celebrating bizarre and wacky days that often go unno-

ticed in everyday life. In September, we celebrated National Make a Hat Day and why 

Leaves Change Color in Fall. Again hands on activities and crafts will be enjoyed along 

with stories and games. In October, we will be doing activities around “Ask a Stupid 

Question Day” and “Do Something Nice Day.” We would love to have your children come 

join us!  
 

Young Adult Programmer, Shellie Howard 

Tween Tuesday is going great, we are having a lot of fun with the reading challenge.  It's 

not too late to start because it's not a race you totally read at your own pace. :) Starting 

October is Mystery Month. Our Teen reading challenge is in full swing, you can start any-

time.   

Tweens and Teens: we have a “Who Done It” mystery game starting our first Tuesday, 

Friday for our Teens. Who is gonna be it? Come and play to find out, it may even be 

YOU!!!! 

Looking into November is Fairy/Elf Month for our Clubs. Have you ever made a Fairy/Elf 

Garden? Well join us in November and find out more info. Look them up online and 

search building a Fairy/Elf Garden. Pretty amazing designs to see and do. Look for ideas 

and we will make them come true!!!! 
 

The Library sent out a Teen/Tween Survey home with the kids at school. It is very im-

portant to us to have these filled out and returned to the office or brought to the Library.  

It will help us build programs and activities for our Teens/Tweens. If you are a teen or 

tween and would like to have a say in our library programs, all you have to do is fill one 

out! If you don’t have one, come on in to the library and get a copy to fill out. 
 

Item Donations 

Tom Matus – 26 novels and 12 easy books    Serena Matchett – 1 fiction novel  
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Annika Quibell – 8 YA books            Sharon Jackson – 4 paperback novels  

Brian Birosh – 1 HC fiction        Anonymous – 3 non-fiction.  
 

Much appreciation to these wonderful patrons who donated these items to us this 

month. 
 

For more information about library services please come in and speak to us.  You may 

also contact us via telephone at (250)783-9414 or through our email addresses below.  
  
 Toni Sandford          Shellie Howard                 Nancy Smith          Amber Norton 

 Children’s Programs   Young Adult Program           Interlibrary Loans    Library Director  
 kids.hhpl@pris.ca       youngadult.hhpl@pris.ca     ill.hhpl@pris.ca        director.hhpl@pris.ca                            

 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop and like us on Facebook!  
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Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 

10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

Mark your Calendar…… 

It’s BAG DAY 

Monday, October 31st 

*STORE IS ALWAYS CLOSED 
TUESDAYS AFTER BAG DAY* 

JAY AYMAR    September 18 

House Concerts at 10505 Jones Cres 
Call/text Jeremy Mahon 778-834-2767 

 

Doors open at 7:00pm, Concert 7:30 - 10:00 
Donation at the Door: $20.00 adult    

$10.00 Senior/Student 

Reminder… 
Please Note that if your Utility 
Bill is not paid by December 31st 

the balance will be rolled onto 
your 2017 Property Taxes. 

WASHBOARD HANK & SWEET MURIEL           

October 18 
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With heartfelt thanks and deepest gratitude. I again and continue to be part of an 

amazing community. The continued incredible donations and support during this battle 

is phenomenal. You truly are all fantastic. The funds raised are coming at a perfect 

time as I will be receiving more treatment soon. With two weeks of Lodging and travel, 

this takes so much pressure off. So again thanks to the Bullhead Mountain Curling Club 

and the District of Hudson’s Hope Pool and Park staff for all the hard work organizing 

the Tiki-Luau Fundraiser- I understand it was a great time. 
 

Also at this time I would like to put out a huge thank you to the friends of Hudson’s 

Hope and the Cancer Society for their ongoing support, they too have for me. Thank 

you. 
 

Thank you to everyone in this awesome town! The generous donations and all the love, 

caring, positive, healing thoughts and prayers. I still get up everyday grateful and try 

to power on. 
 

Love you all, Lynn  

It’s been ten years since you’ve been gone. 
 

But fondly, in our hearts, you linger on. 
 

Miss you, 
 

-Your loving Family 

In Loving Memory of Jarred Haagsman 
 

April 10th, 1986—October 15th, 2006 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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School District 60 wants you to know… 
You are your child’s first and best teacher. You can help your child grow strong roots for learn-
ing both in and out of school. 

October’s Tip - Singing 
 

 sing songs or nursery rhymes while you drive, cook, clean, or cuddle 
 get active with action songs 
 have your child predict the last word 
 make your own music 
 listen to different kinds of music 

Why? 
Singing rhymes helps your child learn patterns in language and builds vocabulary. It also helps 
with predicting, an important skill when reading.  To find out more information go to: 
www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca  

http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca/
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca/
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www.bugkathymiller.com 

Picturesque Hudson’s Hope Property 10329 – Gething Street                                       
Priced at $325,000          MLS#: C8006281  
 

Opportunity knocks with this fully furnished 4 bedroom 5 bathroom property in the 
heart of the picturesque Hudson's Hope. Previously operated as a bed and breakfast, 
this quaint property can also accommodate many other usages of cottage                               
industries...hair salon, private office, and so much more. Extensively upgraded over 
the years, the rooms provide unique furnishings, gathering/visiting areas, fully 
equipped kitchen - all on just under 1/2 acre of land. Come and check out the endless 
possibilities for this well-maintained property.  

Kathy Miller REALTOR® 
Personal Real Estate Corporation 

Re/max Action Realty (1991) Inc. 

#101—9711—100 Avenue, Fort St. John, BC V1J 1Y2  

E-mail: kathy@bugkathymiller.com 

Office: 250 785 5520 Toll Free: 1 888 785 5520 
If your home is currently listed this is not intended as a solicitation. Each Office Independently Owned and Operated. 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
 Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 

  

      We Pride Ourselves On 
       Customer Satisfaction 

  

 CONTACT: 
  

       Dennis Beattie            
  Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291         
  Cell 250-262-1669          
    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader 
   

 D-6 Caterpillar  
   

  30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

October 18 

Tallest sunflower - Jude Olsen 53.5”/1.3589m  
50$ sponsored by James & Elaine Rhymer 
 

Largest Pumpkin - Jude Olsen at 60#/27.2kg  
50$ sponsored by Deb Green – ‘On the Rim’ 
 

Jr. Crafts 2-4 - Emily Flood                 Jr. Crafts 5-9 - Penelope Mercereau  
Jr. Crafts 10-14 - Davida Naisby  
 

Overall High point winner was Beth Summer 

George & Betty Holoboff award for the most entries: Stephanie Hues 
 

Winner of Veg & Fruit - Beth Summer             Winner of Flower & Foliage - Margaret Kyllo 

Winner of Poetry - Pat Markin                        Winner of Prose - Dave Kyllo 

Winner of Art - Susan Soderstrom             Winner of Photography- Becky Mercereau  
Winner of Handicrafts & Toys & Miscellaneous - Irmgard Lohman 
Winner of Dairy, Poultry & Apiary - Melvin Jarnagin 
Winner of Home Canning & Baking - Beth Summer 
Winner of Beer Wine & Liquor - Ryan Aldridge 
 

Many thanks to our Major Sponsors of the Hudson's Hope Fall Fair:  
 

 

District of Hudson's Hope    Omar Kirkeeng    Stillwater Inn    TransCanada 
 

North Peace and Savings Credit Union    On The Rim    Walker Greenhouses 
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PRiS Commits to Continuing Internet  

         Service in Hudson’s Hope 
 

 

With the launch of Telus fibre service in Hudson’s Hope planned for Fall 2016 many 

have asked “What does this mean for PRiS”. 
 

PRiS has built its core business operations around serving rural communities that 

find themselves with limited options. This mandate means that PRiS will continue to 

serve both new and existing members within Hudson’s Hope and surrounding com-

munity so that members of the community have more than one internet provider to 

choose from. 
 

A spokesperson from PRiS states “We are glad to see the deployment of the fibre 

infrastructure required to provide fast, reliable, cost effective solutions to the com-

munity on a scale that we as as small to medium sized Not For Profit cannot 

achieve” 
 

This doesn’t mean that PRiS will be going anywhere though. PRiS will continue to 

offer service to members who fall outside the fibre catchment, or who simply want 

to stay with the provider they know and love. 
 

Questions? Call 1-800-768-3311 or e-mail pris@pris.ca 

 

Tanglefoot Bar & Grill  
The most popular spot in                  
Hudson’s Hope, BC – offers a        
diverse menu of savoury choices 
for all tastes, a laid-back             

atmosphere to kick back after 
work and unsurpassed northern 
hospitality. All guests staying at 
Sigma Inn and Suites receive a 
10% discount on all food items  
on the menu (excluding liquor). 

 

  Sigma Inn & Suites is the newest hotel in  

Hudson’s Hope, BC. Whether traveling on busi-
ness or staying for a relaxing getaway, Sigma Inn 
& Suites is the ideal place to stay. We offer ex-
ceptional amenities, excellent customer service 
and a convenient location to local attractions 
and recreation areas. Each guest room and suite 
is tastefully decorated and offers you a unique 
blend of comfort, value and personal service. 
Each guest room features a refrigerator, micro-
wave, coffee maker, DVD player, hair dryer, iron 
& ironing board, telephone with voicemail and 
complimentary high-speed internet. We also 
invite you to join us for complimentary break-
fast. Make a reservation today for your next 
unforgettable stay in Hudson’s Hope, BC – the 
“Land of Dinosaurs and Dams”.  

 
 
9006 Clarke Ave-
nue Hudson’s 
Hope, BC  
V0C 1V0  
Tel: 250-783-2300  
Fax: 250-783-2301  
 

Located on the bank of the 
Peace River in the Rocky 
Mountain foothills of 
British Columbia, 90  
kilometres west of Fort St. 
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Perfect Pumpkin Painting  

Friday, October 21st  

1 - 3 pm  
@ the Pearkes 

Centre 
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News

What a beautiful, beautiful fall we are having! It’s hard not to love life when you 
live in such a beautiful place at such a beautiful time of year.  
 

New Staff 

Lots happening at the municipal hall these days. I would like to officially welcome 
two new staff members at the office. Tammy McKeown joins us as Corporate Of-
ficer, filling the position left vacant by Dwylla Moraice-Budalich, who moved over 

to the RCMP office. Tammy has lived in Hudson’s Hope for four years, working 
from home for Revenue Canada.   
 

Emily Nusse fills a new one-year temporary position of Recreation Coordinator. 
In addition to coordinating recreation activities, and securing recreation-related 

grants, she will take over special events, which have been capably organized for 
the past many years by Greta Goddard. Emily comes to us from Rossland.  

A warm welcome to you both.   
 

Water 

Groundwater and surface water continue to be a focus in our area. Dr. Gilles 
Wendling, a hydro-geologist, was contracted by the Regional District to gather all 
water data available in the region, convert it to standardized units for easy refer-

ence, and note any trends in water quality or quantity that could be identified 
using the data that we have available. The GW Solutions Report establishes a 
baseline that will be invaluable for future reference, and flags some potential 

trouble spots and parameters. With the exception of Brenot /Lynx Creek, water 
around Hudson’s Hope seems to be within Canadian acceptable guidelines. 
Trends are difficult to identify because of lack of data but traces of some ele-

ments that would be expected only in very deep aquifers have shown up in shal-
low groundwater. That is worrisome and needs to be better understood and mon-
itored. 
 

The Ministry of Environment has been measuring water flow in Lynx Creek at the 

bridge.  I have asked that they collect samples to also test quality, as that water 
has not been tested since 2015. There is a possibility of a monitoring well being 
drilled at Lynx Creek as well. 
 

Last week Dr. Wendling presented his findings in the Peace area communities. A 

big thank-you to the Custodians of the Peace Country Society for sponsoring the 
presentation in Hudson’s Hope. Had they not, we would have had to travel to 
Chetwynd or Fort St John to hear it. I’m pleased to report that the turnout in 

Hudson’s Hope was over double that in Dawson Creek, Fort St John or Chetwynd!   
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News  

Results from Aerial Data Program 
Last summer, a helicopter with instrumentation hanging from it, flew a grid over 

the North Peace. It was gathering data which can be used to locate underground 
aquifers. The program is under Geo-Science BC and I’ve asked Carlos Salas, who 
is in charge of it, to make a presentation in Hudson’s Hope. He has agreed to 

come in mid-October. We’ll post it when we have a date and time.    
 

Union of BC Municipalities Conference 
Our two areas of focus at this year’s conference are health care and roads. At our 
meeting with Northern Health, we will be expressing our appreciation for the lo-

cum coverage they have provided this summer, and for the appointment of a per-
manent doctor. Resolution of the doctor issue has been huge. Our “ask” will be 
that they make the lab/x-ray technician full-time so that a full spectrum of health 

care is available every weekday.   
 

Although the paramedic service is not under Northern Health, they will be part of 
the service delivery plan and we will be inquiring how this new service will be co-
ordinated and what the District might do to assist. 
 

Again, it is not under Northern Health, but we will be emphasizing the need to 

keep our local pharmacy open. 
 

Our emphasis on the transportation front will be to emphasize the need for high-
way repairs to be built to a higher standard in light of the more extreme weather 
events that we are now experiencing. We also have a list of local maintenance is-

sues such as pedestrian safety at the post office, soil instability at various loca-
tions, the need for runaway lanes on Farrell Creek Road, and passing lanes. 
 

Nice Clean Highway Right-of-Way 
Kudos to Roy Kelly, who has made it his personal mission to try to keep Highway 

#29 between Lynx Creek and Jamieson Subdivision garbage-free. He spent a back
-breaking day last week, as a lot of garbage had been thrown out since he did the 
same thing last spring. It’s a real expression of community pride, so let’s all of us 

help out by keeping our garbage in the vehicle until we get to a garbage can.   
Thank you, Roy!  

Mayor Gwen Johansson 
DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 
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 DOUBLE H SADDLE CLUB WOULD LIKE TO THANK THE PROUD  
SPONSORS OF RODEO IN OUR COMMUNITY  

 

W6 CONTRACTING * BUTLER RIDGE ENERGY * JOHNNY VAC  
MARK HODGKINSON * CANBRIAM * MILLIKEN TRUCKING   

HORSESHOE CREEK OUTFITTERS * THE BROUGH’S  
MAUREEN GRAHAM * ROBIN & ANTHONY STUBER   

WE WOULD ALSO LIKE TO THANK ALL OUR VOLUNTEERS WHO  
FAITHFULLY COME OUT & OFFER THEIR TIME  

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL BC HIGH SCHOOL RODEO CONTESTANTS  
THE CLUB IS CURRENTLY WORKING ON ALL THE INDOOR GROUNDS COME OUT & TAKE A 

LOOK & PERHAPS YOU’D BE INTERESTED IN JOINING * VISIT US ON FACEBOOK*  

PLEASE LOOK IN THE NOVEMBER BULLETIN FOR DATE OF OUR NOVEMBER AGM  

Visit us on Facebook or email Dhsaddleclub@gmail.com 

DOUBLE “H” SADDLE CLUB BOX 25, HUDSON’S HOPE, BC V0C 1V0 
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Hudson’s Hope Playschool 
PO Box 611, 10112 Macintosh Crescent, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0    250-783-5505 

HH Playschool Pro-D Day Camps 
 

Pro-D Day camps for children in Kindergarten to Grade 5.  
Camps run for the day and cost $35 per child. Themes will be announced closer to each date. 

  

This is a great way for the kids to spend their “no school” days, engaging in interesting  
and interactive learning opportunities in a very social and fun environment.  

If you are a working parent, this is a great place to send your child for a fun day at camp! 
 

Camps are tentatively scheduled for the following days depending on registrations: 
 

 Friday, October 21st   Monday, January 30th 
 Friday, November 25th   Monday, February 27th 
 Friday, January 27th   Friday, May 12th 

 

(we are not running camps for the school closure days that run into a long weekend) 
 

Stay tuned for themes for each camp. Spots will be held once paperwork and  

payment are received. You can register for any of the above camps NOW! 
 

To register please request a registration form and submit along with a cheque to:  
 

Sarah Schnare 778-245-9306 or sarahschnare@yahoo.com 
 

 or Becky Mercereau 250-783-8260 or thebeckman@live.ca 
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Senior/Adult  
Swim 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
        1 

2 3 4 5 6  7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

HALLOWEEN 
FIREWORKS 31 30 

 O c t o b e r  2 0 1 6  

Council Meeting 

BAG DAY 

Senior/Adult  
Swim 

Senior Bus 
Trip 

Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesday  7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursday   7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 

Brownies and Sparks  Thursday  3:15 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  3rd Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday  7:00 pm  

Farmer’s Market, contact Caitlin Vince at 250-793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday   7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Library After School Club Wednesdays  3:30 pm 

Library Board Meeting  3rd Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays           10:30 am 

Lions Club   1st Thursday  7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday  1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday  7:00 pm  

Seniors  
Whist    Mondays  7:00 pm 
Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Monday and Thursday 9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                               As Scheduled 
Senior Craft Club    Every Tuesday  1:00 pm   

Senior/Adult  
Swim 

Council Meeting 

Perfect Pumpkin 
Painting  

Frightful 
Frolics  

Crib  

Tournament 

Library 

Birthday 

House Concert 

Pro– D Camp 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30    

Council Meeting 

Senior Bus 
Trip 

Senior/Adult  
Swim 

 

 N o v e m b e r  2 0 1 6  

Council Meeting 

Senior/Adult  
Swim 

Pro-D Camp 

Museum Dinner 
and Auction 
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Police Report: 
September 2016 

 
 

 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP Detachment responded to approximately 37 calls for service over 

the last four weeks.  
 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP, BC Conservation Services and the BC Ministry of Environment con-

ducted a joint enforcement check stop in an effort to enforce the Motor Vehicle Act, Crimi-

nal Code offences and the Wildlife Act. Approximately 130 vehicles and drivers were 

checked. Two marihuana seizures resulted and several written warnings were issued.  
 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP have been busy with abandoned 911 calls from faulty phone lines. 

Property owners are asked to consult with their phone service providers when lines are 

disconnected improperly, damaged or no longer in use, to have them disconnected 

properly.  
 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP encourages property owners to be Bear Aware. Make every effort to 

secure garbage and remove fallen and unwanted fruit and vegetables from yards and gar-

dens. Sightings of nuisance bears should be reported to the Conservation Office RAPP line, 

1-877-952-7277, and in cases of risk to public and personal safety, please call 911 for 

assistance.   
 

On September 3rd, 2016, a traffic stop resulted in a driver being issued several violation 

tickets for no insurance, no driver licence and driving contrary to licence restrictions. The 

driver was also found to driving on a suspended licence and a charge for driving while 

suspended has been submitted. 
 

On September 4th, 2016, Hudson’s Hope RCMP was called for a report of an aggressive 

loose dog. The aggressive dog sustained minor injuries from the incident. The file has 

been referred to the local bylaw officer.  
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a domestic assault at a local residence. A male 

was arrested for assault and released a short time later with strict conditions of no contact 

with the victim. An assault charge has been forwarded.     
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations, or any criminal activity, 

is asked to contact the RCMP directly, or anonymously through Crime Stoppers at 1-800-

222-8477. 
 

Back to School Safety 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP would like to welcome students back to school and remind eve-

ryone to be safe while travelling to and from school. The 30 km/hr school zone is imple-

mented during school days and drivers are asked to be vigilant for pedestrians, especially 

in the morning when children are present and fog and mist are likely to affect a driver’s 

view.  
 

Cst William McKenna, Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
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Sugarplums  
IS OPEN  right across the street from the school 

 
Tuesday-Thursday 12-5 pm  Friday and Saturday 12-4pm 

closed Sundays/Mondays and Holidays  

 

Lots of new stock arriving this month! New Fall Yankee scents any day now! 
 

 

Gifts   Cards (awesome selection!)   Denman and Rogers Chocolate     

Gourmet Village   Gift Baskets   Bath and Body   and lots of unique items  
 

 
 

Call Sue @ Sugarplums 250-783-5740  or email me sugarplums@gmail.com  
also on Facebook look for Sugarplum Stark!  

Veteran’s Day  

Dinner 
 

Friday, November 11th at 6 pm  

HH Community Hall 

By Invitation 

If you are a veteran and you are not 

sure if you are on the invitation list, 

please contact the District Office at 250-

783-9901. Displays 
 

Do you have any information, 

memorabilia or pictures you would 

like to add to the Remembrance 

Day displays at the Hudson’s Hope 

Community Hall?   
 

Please contact Emily Nusse at 

events@hudsonshope.ca or 250-

783-9901 

Wreath Orders 

 
We are now taking orders for wreaths to 

be laid at the Remembrance Day Ceremo-

ny. For more information or to reserve 

your wreath, call the District Office at 250

-783-9901.  

mailto:sugarplums@gmail.com
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Thanks for all clubs and groups that participated in Fall Sign Up night at the Hudson’s Hope 
Community Hall. There were 21 clubs and organizations attending. But there are so many 
more in town. A special thanks to the 98 people who walked through the doors to check eve-
rything out. 
 

There are so many things to do in this community. Just check out all the clubs and get in-
volved. Find a group to volunteer for or start a new club. Volunteers are the backbone of this 
community, and you are so much appreciated.  
 

“I can no other answer make, but, thanks, and thanks.”  -William Shakespeare 
 

36th Annual BC Rivers Day  

"I have been for a long period among the Rocky Mountains, but have never seen anything 
like this country. It is so wild that I cannot find words to describe our situation at times. We 
had to pass where no human being should venture....” Alexander Mackenzie 
 

The Peace River is an enormous waterway that originates in northeastern British Columbia 
and flows east across the breadth of Northern Alberta to Lake Athabasca. The once raging 
Peace River has been declared a Heritage river. And what better way to recognize and appre-
ciate the beauty of this well traversed river than to participate in BC Rivers Day. BC Rivers 

Day is a part of national Rivers Day and now World Rivers Day. It’s a day to celebrate the 
many beautiful rivers. BC Rivers Day generates public awareness about British Columbia's 
waterways. Recreational clubs, conservation organizations, community groups, schools, and 

local governments host BC Rivers Day events across the province. 
 

ORC has seen the event grow exponentially over the past 30 years. This growth can be at-
tributed to British Columbians' growing concern for the state of local waterways, getting in-
volved, and organizing events to bring attention to the importance of waterways. Check out 
their website. http://orcbc.ca 
 

Thanks to all the participants who kayaked, canoed, or boated down the river to join in this 
event. Thanks to all who showed up on site to help celebrate. 
Thank you so much Bob for taking care of the BBQ once again. 
The delicious fresh garden corn that came from The Rustic Gar-
den was enjoyed by all. Thanks to Dave Kyllo for providing the 

safe sweep. A huge thank you to Lynx Creek Campground for 
always willing to share their beautiful facilities. Thanks to St. 
Peter’s Church for providing tables, and a special thanks to Grad 
2017 for all your assistance. Congratulations to all the prize win-

ners. Thanks to all who came out to participate in this event. 
Keep the rivers flowing. 



    The Bulletin                                                 24                                             October 2016 

 

 

36th Annual  

 
Climbing Wall: The new Hudson's Hope School Climbing Wall has been com-

pleted. It is a fantastic structure that is going to serve our school and community 
very well. We are still working on some training/equipment/policy, however a 
plan should be in place in October for public usage. Stop in and check it out! 

 
We will be hosting an official ribbon cutting celebration in late October/early No-
vember. In the meantime, I would like to thank the following companies & or-

ganizations for supporting us in making this climbing wall a reality for our school 
and community: 
CN, B.C. Hydro, The B.C. Hydro Social 

Club, Spectra Energy, The Hudson's 
Hope Lions Club, Hope For Health, 
The District of Hudson's Hope, Pro-

gress Energy, The Government of 
British Columbia, and Northern 
Health. 

 
Also a big thank you to The Hudson's 
Hope School Parents' Advisory Council 

for working so hard. It is truly amaz-
ing to have raised the funds (over 

$96,000.00) in such a short time. 
 
ArtStarts - Infinitus This "String Trio" provided a fantastic musical perfor-

mance for our students on September 15th. The group showed off professional 
quality artistic talent, and eagerly played numerous requests from students… in-
cluding the Star Wars theme. Josh Deitner also took to the stage and conducted 

one of the performances. 
 

Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
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Tree Planting! Thanks to the hard work of Lannie Rhymer, we received a gen-
erous $2800.00 grant from Tree Canada to implement a "Greening Canada's 

School Grounds Project".   
This Fall we will be planting some beautiful trees between the school and the 
District playground/tennis area. A big thank you to Tree Canada, as well as our 

sponsor, Staples Advantage for helping us to make our schoolyard a greener 
and healthier environment for all. 
 

Dunkin' For Terry: On Thursday, September 29th, our 
school will take part in a School Wide Terry Fox Run. To pre-
pare for the event, and celebrate what an amazing and in-

spirational person Terry Fox was, students will have the op-
portunity to run laps around the school field to earn "Dunk 
Throws". On the day of the run, students who have earned 

throws will have the opportunity to dunk volunteers (such as 
Mr. Beam) in the dunk tank. It promises to be a fun and 
memorable day! I'm sure there will be some great celebrato-

ry pictures!  
 
School Facility Usage: If you're interested in getting active, here are a 

few activities currently utilized at Hudson's Hope School.   

  Indoor Soccer, Ages 15+ Tuesday evenings from 8:00-9:30.   

      Supervisor/Contact: Jason Naisby. 

  Recreational Badminton. Wednesday evenings from 7:00-9:00.   

      Supervisor/Contact: Kelly Newsholme. 

  Adult Recreational Volleyball. Thursday evenings from 7:00-9:00.   

      Supervisor/Contact: Darin Thompson. 

 
Progress Energy – Snack Program 
Staff and Students of Hudson’s Hope School would like to express our sincere 

thanks and appreciation to Progress Energy for supporting our Healthy Snack 
Program. In 2015-2016, Progress Energy donated $6800.00 to ensure that our 
students would have access to healthy foods (mainly fruits & vegetables) 

throughout the school year. These funds also helped support educational pro-
grams and incentives; such as tutorials focused on having older students teach 
younger students how to cook healthy meals. Thank you Progress Energy for 

contributing to our students’: 
 

•  Fuel to Learn 
•  Skill Development 

•  Healthy Physical Growth. 
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Congratulations to the 50+ runners,  
walkers, rollers and volunteers who  

came out to make this year's Terry  
Fox run a success! 
 

Together we raised $3,261, which is the most we've raised in the last 6 years. Give your-

selves a pat on the back! The weather was perfect and there was a new 5km course to try 
out. A few brave folks did 2 laps for 10km.  
 

Prizes were handed out to the top finishers in the 5km and 10km runs, as well as a number 

of raffle draw prizes. 
 

Thanks to BC Hydro Social Club and BC Hydro Lifestyles for their generous donations. 
 

The top 5 in the 5km run were Burton, Wren, Brenna, Britt and Lindsay. 
The top 5 in the 10km run were David, Jason, Coleman, Greta and Bob. 

For the predicted time contest (which we forgot to give out prizes for!), the closest prediction 
was David Starr who predicted 45 minutes and ran 45:30 for the 10km run.  
 

Great job everybody, and hope to see you out again next year. 

Run 
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We proudly supply complete 

fluid management services, 

pipe fusing, pumps, and  

water transfer technicians.  
 

Butler Ridge Energy also  

has a complete line of rental 

equipment including light 

towers, office trailers,  

and washroom trailers  

for your worksite. 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

 Ph. 250-783-2363         butlerridge.com 
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Nicole Gilliss 
Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 
(250) 783-1076 

nicole@remaxaction.ca 

“Looking to slow down and ENJOY the little  

things in life, at HOME? “ 

12011 FERGUSON STREET             $435,000.00 
This property allows you to live a rural, country lifestyle minutes from town. You can offer 
your children endless possibilities on this 3.6-acre property including a “kids cabin” with loft 
for movie nights and sleepovers. Bus stops right outside of house, kids can bike and walk to 
town on paved walking path.  
 

Completely set-up for Horses with a 3 stall barn, a round pen, an arena, a winter tack room, 
2 horse shelters and an automatic heated watering station. 
 

House: 4 Bedrooms, 2.5 bath. 2 storey plus partial basement. Over 3300 square feet. Many 

recent upgrades, including new, large main floor laundry room. 
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Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles    Colleen Brown 
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

LAND MATTERS 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  

New Horizon’s  

Senior Club 
Do you like to play crib? 

Crib Tournament 
 

October 8th, 2016 @ 1 pm 

$10 per person includes lunch 
 

Where: 9907 Dudley Dr ive 

(little house next to the Library) 
 

Whether you’re new to town or  

just here for a short time 

 we welcome adults of all ages! 
 

Come alone or bring a partner!  
 

Cash prizes (depend on # of participants) 

50/50 draw 

Come for the fun of it! 
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PO Box 338 
 Hudson’s Hope, BC 

Tammy Fiarchuk 

 

Email: cfc@pris.ca           We are on Facebook 
250-783-5339 or 250-261-1011 

Country Flavours Catering                                 

Booking Now for the  

2016 Christmas Season! 
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CELL:  

250-783-0979 

SHOP:  

250-783-5600  

Hours:  

8-5 Mon-Fri 

 

WE OFFER ALL TIRE SERVICES: 
Seasonal change overs 

Balancing 

Repair 

Rotates 

TIRE & RIM RETAIL!!! 

Check us out on FACEBOOK @burninrubbertireshop 
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LAND AND AIR  CARRIERS 
 YOUR LOCAL CARRIER! 

 

Your Local Courier/Cargo Service. Serving the B.C. Peace Region for 10 years 
 

Depart Hudson’s Hope at 9:00am: Arrive Fort St. John at 10:30am: Depart Fort St. John at 

11:30am: Arrive Dawson Creek at 1:00pm: Depart Dawson Creek at 2:30pm: Arrive 
Chetwynd at 4:00 pm: Depart Chetwynd at 5:00pm: Arrive Hudson’s Hope at 5:30pm 

 

Cell: 250-794-7188/ Cell: 250-794-7400/ Base: 604-629-5748 
 

SAME DAY DELIVERY                                                   VISIT US ON FACEBOOK 
 

Grocery Shopping and Delivery Service Starting September 23, 2016. 
Our Cargo Reefer trailer has been permitted by Northern Health to transport food items!! Land 
and Air Carriers will begin a grocery shopping and delivery service each Friday and expand this 
service on demand.   We will consider expanding to Moberly Lake and Chetwynd, once our       
grocery stores in Fort St. John offer online shopping. It’s coming soon!! We will work with Save 
On Foods, Wholesale Club and Walmart Supercenter as they offer pharmacy services.  

Depart time from Ft. St. John to Hudson’s Hope will be 1:00pm on Fridays.  
Goods will be delivered at 3:00pm on Fridays in Hudson’s Hope, and at Beryl Prairie at 4:30 pm.  

 

We offer a discount of 10% to seniors in our community.                                                                      
 
 

For more information, phone 604-629-5748. 

Admission by Donation 
With proceeds going towards Muscular Dystrophy! 

HALLOWEEN FIREWORKS 

At the Hudson’s Hope Airport 

Monday, October 31st 

Gates open at 7:00 pm 

Fireworks begin at 8:00 pm sharp 
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Locally Owned & Operated for 24 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

w6ranch@gmail.com 
10701 Kruger Street  

PO Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-320-9835 

(c) 250-783-3019 

 

Hudson’s Hope Figure Skating Club 
2016/2017 Skating Season 

 

Programs being offered: 
 

CanSkate: Monday & Wednesday  
Group 1: 5:00-5:45 pm 

Group 2: 5:45-6:30 pm 

(Program for beginners of all ages, the focus is on fun, participation and basic skill 

development.) 
 

STARSkate: Monday & Wednesday from 6:30-8:00 pm 
(STARSkate offers opportunities for skaters of all ages to develop fundamental  

figure skating skills in the areas of ice dance, skating skills, free skate and  

interpretive skating.) 
 

STARSkate (Competitive Stream): Monday, Wednesday & Sunday 
(Skaters have the opportunity to take Skate Canada Tests through a nationally 

standardized testing system and enter competitions.) 
 

For more information email us at hudsonshopefsc@hotmail.com or call Becky at 

250-783-8260! Skaters are welcome to join throughout the year. 

mailto:hudsonshopefsc@hotmail.com
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     WALKER  

GREENHOUSES  

     
     “Your Local   
    Greenhouse”  

 

   Trees   ~   Flower Baskets       
  

  Garden Accessories   ~   Shrubs  
 

  And so much more! 
 

 

KM 4 ON THE HUDSON’S HOPE HWY  
 

Call Glenn at 250-262-1656 

Pilot and Hotshot  
Tee-Jay Klassen  

250-329-6122 
katanapvhotshot@gmail.com 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                    
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
Lee Kirkeeng @250-783-1175 By Text 
Email: saventure@xplornet.ca 
Base phone: 604-629-5748 
Cell: 250-794-7188 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Quality Management Services 
 

Quality programs, Registrations, site  
specific plans, quality inspectors 

Call for free assessment ... 
 

Lisa Wiebe 

250-263-7765 
katanapeaceventures@gmail.com  

mailto:katanapeaceventures@gmail.com
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SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

Monday, October 3rd, 2016 
 

Monday, November 7th, 2016 
 

Contact the District Office 250-783-9901 

no later than 3pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat. 

  

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual     

appointments, however the bus                     

generally starts the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 
 

 

St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
 

Services  are held on the 2nd  Sunday 

and Last Sunday of the Month 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

all ages welcome. 

 
CCCH 

CHURCH  DIRECTORY 

 

 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 

 

October 11th and 25th, 2016 
 

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   

Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 *Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
 session. 
 *Walking track and gym available 

 *Seniors Discount at the restaurant on  
   Tuesdays 
*Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 
 

To register… 

contact Special Events Coordinator, 
Greta Goddard 250-783-5338  

or email events@hudsonshope.ca  
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary Secondary School…..783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..…………..783-9414 
Sunday-Tuesday………………………………...12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday………………………………………..12:00 pm - 7:00 pm 
Thursday…………………………………………….10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Friday………………………………………………...12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………………………….…...Closed 
Statutory Holidays……………………….………………………….Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……...…...783-5230 

Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Mondays: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..…….783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………………..9 am—4:30 pm 
Fax:…………………………………………………………………….783-5770 
E-mail:……………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………..….Terry@783-1150 
                                                                    or Elaine@783-5345 
Playschool……………………………….………..……………..783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...………….783-5302 
Monday to Friday………………………………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights…………............................................... 783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….…....783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                      1 pm to 4 pm and 7 pm to 9 pm 
Closed the Tuesday after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………..……………..…...783-5608 
Open:  Wednesday – Sunday..…………..11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays: Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / R.C.M.P.                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….…....783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901.   Rental contract and payment can be 
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen Cassie @..............783-1327  
 

District  
Monday to Friday……………..8:30 - 4:30; Closed Holidays 
District Office………………………………...………..……..783-9901  
Fax………………………………………………………………….783-5741 
Arena  (Scheduled hours- Seasonal)………………..783-5563 
Animal Control Officer…………………………………….783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - Seasonal)……….783-9154 
Special Events (Greta Goddard)………………..…….783-5338 
Swimming Pool (Seasonal)……………………………..783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP…………………………………..1-855-767-4567 
Pat Pimm, MLA North…………………………..1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South……………………..1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District………………..1-800-670-7773 
      T D  for the Deaf……………………………..1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information……………………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………………………….1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..……...783-9991 
Fax:  .................................................................. .783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Hours of operation……………………………...Monday – Friday 
Open………………………………………………..9:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Closed     ..........................................  12:30 pm – 1:30 pm 
BC Nurse Line ………. ............................... ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ... …………………………………...783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line …………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Web: www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………………………………………….…...310-1000 
 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


